

Chadrad Communications, Inc. 226 Bordeaux St - Chadron, NE 69337 308-432-5545 fax 308-432-5601 E-mail: kcsr@chadrad.com



(Neb.)- Neb. Cities Push To Cut Time Between Keno Games



By: Jeremy Anderson Posted at: 01/28/2013 03:13 PM

LINCOLN, Neb. (AP) - Nebraska cities are pushing for a bill that would reduce the minimum amount of time that keno players have to wait between games, a proposal that gambling opponents have fought for years.

Lobbyists for Omaha and the League of Nebraska Municipalities told a legislative panel Monday that tax revenue from the games has helped pay for police cruisers, park renovations and substance-abuse treatment programs. The bill is also supported by the state's keno operators.

Opponents argue that the bill would contribute to gambling addictions and disproportionately affect the poor.

The bill by Sen. Russ Karpisek of Wilber would cut the wait-period between keno games from 5 minutes to 3 minutes, which could allow more games per hour. Lawmakers rejected a similar measure last year, 20-17.